Passing of Barry Gaugler, Husband of Mary Gaugler

February 23, 2015

We learned with sadness of the recent passing of Barry Gaugler, husband of Mary Gaugler. Mary retired after serving the College for many years as secretary for the Nursing Department.

The burial for Barry, who was 73, will be held in the spring with full military honors. The funeral was held Sunday.

Barry F. Gaugler served in the U.S. Army from 1963 to 1966, retired from the Raymond Corporation after 35 years of service, and was a former member of the Triangle Volunteer Fire Department, as well as a member of the NRA and the Broome Sheriff's Association and an avid hunter and fisherman.

He was predeceased by his parents, Donald and Marvene Gaugler. He is survived by his wife of 53 years, Mary; son and daughter-in-law, Erick and Lori Gaugler; granddaughter Miranda; brother-in-law and sister-in-law, Edward and Regina Welch; several nieces, nephews and cousins; aunt, Mildred Shaffer; and very dear friends, Eddie and Carol Maslin.

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to Triangle Volunteer Fire Dept., 3621 NYS RT. 206, Whitney Point, 13862. Condolences may be sent to the family at www.nicholsfuneral.com.

Filed Under: Uncategorized

© 2022 · SUNY Broome

The Focus: SUNY Broome's Faculty & Staff Newsletter